| would like register my objection to the proposal to build houses on greenbelt land to the east of
Burford Lane adjoining Warrington Lane, Lymm (Ref R18/070).

The B5159 suffers from being a popular route for rush hour traffic and struggles to cope on
some occassions due to the canal bridge where it is one way traffic alternately. When there is a
problem on the M6 between j19-21 the traffic is very congested and by adding more housing
this problem would be compounded.

There are pipelines and pylons across this proposed sight to be taken into consideration as well
as the fact that the route for the proposed HS2 is to run just metres from the east side of the
field.

Future residents would all be required to own cars as there are no local amenities or public
transport facilities that are within walking distance.

Regards





